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...22 October 1957

Nam Il reported that the leadership welcomes the decision about a display of a Soviet
mobile scientific and technical exhibit on the use of atomic energy for peaceful
purposes and agrees with the time for the display of the exhibit in Pyongyang of June
1958.

Nam Il asked for assistance in obtaining permission to attach a baggage car to the
Pyongyang-Moscow train which is to leave on 23 October. They intend to ship in this
car the paperwork [oformlenie] for the DPRK workers delegation which will take part
in the demonstration of workers on 7 November and also gifts which the
Party-government delegation will take with them to Moscow. A telegram was sent to
Moscow by the DPRK Ministry of Railways but there is as yet no answer.

| promised Nam Il to take the necessary measures.



